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AMMONITE FOSSIL - From the dust and rock of 65 
million years past the beauty of ammonites are ap-
preciated by rockhounds and jewelry designers 
alike.  These extinct marine cephalopods built 
chambered spiral shells. The walls between these 
chambers, called sutures, were complex fractal 
curves.   The name ammonite , from which the sci-
entific term is derived, was inspired by the spiral  
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Arcadia.  All PLS members 

are welcome to attend. 

 

General Meetings: 7:00 

PM each month on the  

third Wednesday at the 

Pasadena Central Library 

at 285 E. Walnut Street. 

Guests are welcome! 

 

Field Trips are scheduled 

each month.  Refer to the 

bulletin for date, location 

and information.   

 

Workshops are offered in 

our well-equipped shop in 

Pasadena to all members for 

a nominal fee - normally on 

Membership per calendar 

year is $20,  $15 for a second 

adult member in the same 

house. Junior members and 

third or more members at the 

same house are $10. Initiation 

fee is $2.50 per person and 

membership badges are $7.50.    

Renewals are due by the   

December General Meeting.  

Mail membership checks to 

P.O. Box 5025, Pasadena CA  

91117-0025. 

 

Board Meetings: 7:00pm on 

the first Wednesday of the 

month at the One West Bank 

at the northeast corner of 

Santa Anita and Foothill in       

the 2nd Sunday of each month.  

Refer to the bulletin for hours 

and the calendar for date 

changes. Eye protection and 

closed-toe shoes are manda-

tory for all participants. Call a 

board member for the location. 

 

Workshops and field trips are 

for adult members and       

children with direct parental 

supervision.   

 

The Annual Club Show is 

held the second weekend of 

March at the Masonic Hall, 

3130    Huntington Drive,  San 

Marino. 

Membership Information and Meeting Locations 

FAIR USE NOTICE. This 

publication may contain copyrighted 

material the use of which has not 
been specifically authorized by the 

copyright owner.  

 
We are making such material 

available in our efforts to advance 

the educational understanding of the 
amateur jewelry fabrication and rock 

collecting hobbies. 

 
We believe this constitutes a 'fair 

use' of any such copyrighted 

material as provided for in section 
107 of the U.S. Copyright Law.  

 

If you wish to use material from this 

publication for commercial or 

purposes of your own that go 

beyond 'fair use', you must obtain 
permission from the copyright 

owner.  

Newsletter Articles or      

corrections should be sent to the 

editor: Mark Nelson, 1475 Paseo 

Maravilla, San Dimas, CA, 

91773.  (909) 996-1784 or to            

mnelsonair @aol.com 

Meeting and General Club Information 

Possible nominations for Rock-
hound Of The Year were      
discussed.  New PLS members 
Kathleen & Lisa Griffy were  
approved.  Ed Imlay said a visit 
to Lawrence School is pending 
approval.  A shade cover for the 
workshop was approved and the 
condition of the grinding wheels 
reviewed. The board discussed 
the 2012 show, club T-Shirts, 
future meeting dates, the 

2011/2012 budget, Member - to -  
Member ads and the need to up-
date the bylaws.  

At the May meeting President Chris 
Kyte reported that he and Drew 
Wilson had secured the Library for 
the next 12 months of meeting 
dates.  Mark Nelson & Carolyn 
Duncan reported on the new rocks 
donated by Laura Glenn.  Vern 
Cliffe gave an interesting short 
story and the drawing provided rare 
slabs for lucky ticket holders.  

There was plenty of time for 
socializing and member    
exchanges! 

Martin & Jill Milas will present 
an introduction to gold      
prospecting and include a 
demonstration of gold       
panning. This should be an 
interesting meeting!  Guests 
are welcome. Please invite 
your friends!  

Wear your member 
 badge !  

May  Meeting 

Officers 

 
Chris Kyte, President 

(626) 794-0519  

ckyte60@att.net 
 

Cheryl Lopez, Secretary 

(626)  351-6283 
rclopez002@verizon.net 

 
Mark Nelson, Treasurer 
(909) 996-1784 

mnelsonair@aol.com 

May Board Meeting 

by Cheryl Lopez, Secretary 

 Presidentõs Message 

It seems that the hot 
weather has finally caught 
up with us. That means 
we will be   taking a two 
month hiatus from desert 
field trips.  We will join the 
CFMS for some interest-
ing day trips and Iôll    
inform you of Justin 

Zzyzxôs monthly local day trips.  The trip 
for August will be to the Orcutt Mineral 
show in Nipomo on the 7th through the 9th.  
Iôm also looking forward to the field trips in 
the fall as we have some nice locations 
planned! 

Our June meeting will be Wednesday the 
22nd. Martin and Jill Milas, successful pros-
pectors,  will introduce us to basic prospect-
ing.  Starting with our July meeting we will 
meet regularly on the third Wednesday of 
the month.  That meeting will be a double 
pleasure, as we will enjoy our annual Sum-
mer Silent Auction and Ice Cream Social - 
so please bring your checkbook and your 
favorite flavor to share. 
 
At the May meeting we welcomed new 
members Kathleen and Lisa Griffy, and I     
encourage them and all of us to work on 
making beautiful articles from what we  
collected all spring! The workshop will   
continue on the second Sunday of the 

month and there will be new club rocks to 
work on as well as any that you might want to 
bring with you.  
 
Also, since our next Show is only nine 
months away, please help me with sugges-
tions for a theme and sign up to help.  There 
is something for everyone to help with -  
regardless of your skill level or strength.  
Your participation is vital to the showôs    
success!  
 
Iôm looking forward to seeing everyone at the 
June and July meetings, the workshops and 
the upcoming field trips! 
 

é Chris Kyte, President 

 

June Member Meeting 
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EDUCATIONAL  OUTEACH  

BY ED IMLAY  

 Last month I visited a group of parents 
and students of CVCHEA Academy on 
May 13th, a class at Lawrence Elemen-
tary in Garden Grove on May 24th, and 
a Home-School class thanks to the  
invitation of member Rex Nishimura.   
 

DISPLAY TABLE - Junior member Tanner SooHoo displayed a 
nicely mounted part of his collection, including his ñOregon Rockò 
that he found at Laura Glennôs home (photo on page 4).   
 
Members are encouraged to display any items of general interest, 
workshop projects, material from locations of recent or upcoming 
field trips, and the birthstone of the month. If you have a rock you 
are trying to identify - set it out with a paper asking ñWhat Is This?ò.  
Itôs a great challenge for other members! 
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Edõs Corner 

Ed Imlay at local schools 

WORKSHOP  

June  2011 

     The workshop will be start its new date in June = 

changing to the 2nd Sunday of each month. This will be  

June 12th - from 1:30 until 5PM.   Be sure to refer to 

the club calendar on page 8 to confirm the date. 

     There will be a demonstration at 2 PM at the work-

shop on how to use the polishing wheels - and also the 

new large tumbler, flat lap and dopper (dop pot) do-

nated by Warren Dowler.  

     The first batch of club rocks from the Glenn Family 

will be at the workshop.  Members may select  as many 

as needed for your collecting or project needs.  If you 

are looking for something in particular, contact Carolyn 

Duncan at (909) 593-2781 or at gem.quest@yahoo.net.  

Welcome  

New Members !! 
 

Please welcome Kathleen and Lisa 

Griffy of Alhambra.  Kathleen says 

that she has been coming to our annual show for 

many years and enjoyed it so much that she wanted to 

be a part of the club and to participate in the 2012 

show!    

In order to assure everyone of equal access to the saws and polishing   

machines at the workshop we are asking each user to sign up and pay a 

nominal fee for each set of 2 slabs that they will cut (fees are posted).  

After two cuts another member may use the machine and the first person 

can sign up for another set. 

Sunshine:    
We are sad to report the passing of Harry 

Bilheimer. Harry and Arlene were  
members for a very long period and 
repeatedly served as club officers. For 

many years they were in charge of the mineral dis-
plays at the Los Angeles County Fair.  
 
If you know of a society member who has been or is ill, had a 
death in the family, or has had a great event happen in their life, 
please contact Cheryl Lopez, our Secretary, with the news. 
Cherylôs info is on page 2 of this bulletin. 

 

ROCKHOUND RAMBLINGS  
CFMS TOP PRIZE WINNER  

 
At this yearôs California Federation of Minera-

logical Societies annual show in Anderson, CA, 

our bulletin was named as the 2011 Best Bulletin 

in its class.   

 

Our October 2010 article on Pseudomorphs, by 

Lee Bondurant, also receive the top prize for 

original adult articles and has been submitted to 

the American Federationôs adult article contest.   

 

Thanks to all members who contributed to this 

recognition!  It is an achievement of which we 

can be proud!   é.. Editor 
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CORRECTION: Last monthôs article for      

converting a garbage disposal to a flat lap and 

attributed to Bob Moore was actually submitted 

by Bob Brice (apologies to both Bobs).  Bob 

Brice further suggests that members look for the 

In-Sink-Erator model 333, which is what he used 

and will demonstrate at an upcoming workshop. 



Rocks & Runes 
Your Place For Crystals 

1006 N. Lima St.ð Burbank, CA  91505 

(818) 846-0108 

We carry gemstones from A to Z.   

Let us show you how to use gems and 

crystals for health as did the ancients.  

Classes, Meditation, Cards of Destiny. 

Tue-Sat. 11am-7pm, Sun 12pm-5pm 

email: rocksandrunes@yahoo.com 

web: www.rocksandrunes.com 

Wendy Ansel 
A Pasadena Lapidary Society Member 

.. Continued from page 1  
shape of their fossilized shells, which some-
what resemble tightly coiled rams' horns. In 79 
AD Pliny the Elder of ancient Greece called  fos-
sils of these animals ammonis cornua  ("horns 
of Ammon") because the Egyptian god Ammon 
(Amun) was typically depicted wearing ram's 
horns.  Often the name of an ammonite genus 
ends in -ceras , which is Greek for "horn".  

 

OREGON  ROCK  

FOUND  

IN LA CRESCENTA  

At the May 2011 Meeting, Junior Member   
Tanner SooHoo displayed his ñOregon Rockò 
that he found while helping the club move rocks 
from the home of Laura Glenn.  It is a bit hard 
to photograph, but the inclusions in the rock 

appear to spell the word ñOREGONò in one of 
the seams of the rock.  Tanner, age 11, attends 
Arroyo Vista Elementary School in South  
Pasadena. 
Congratulations, Tanner ! é.. Editor.  

MY ROCK GARDEN  
By Bob Brice 

All of us have a rock pile, a rock garden or some type of 
collage collection of our favorite rocks and minerals, 
whether it be beads or jewelry, gem stones or sea shells. 
It's something of great interest to all of us. I find it interest-
ing to see what each of us collects, even if it's just one 
amazing garden-art rock.  
 
The photo below is of my beautiful North Hollywood river-
washed granite stones that make my rock garden.  Most 
of them I found in my backyard.  Others I have collected 
to complete the garden. It is also accented with water lily 
tub-gardens. Each tub-garden, which can be as small as 
five gallons, is a small eco-system consisting of oxygenat-
ing grasses, water lilies, pond fish and water snails. I 
have mosquito fish in the tubs which can tolerate the    
extreme daily temperature change we experience in 
Southern California. The water never needs to be 
changed and it is always clean, clear and balanced. The 
fish eat algae and mosquito larvae, and the snails eat the 
fish waste and decomposing materials. They do not eat 
aquatic plants and never leave the pond. As you can see 
the rocks are always in full bloom and the water lilies are 
caching up to them!      ðð Bob  

Q: What do you call a dinosaur that smashes      

 everything in its path?   

A: Tyrannosaurus wrecks! 

 
See more definitions and childrenôs      
projects in the July Bulletin! 
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